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MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Fred Smith and Committee Members  

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

DATE:  March 30, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, April 5, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action: Amend Chapter 500-7, Temporary Restricted Parking 
 
BACKGROUND:  

The City can claim phosphorus reduction credit through its leaf collection program under the Municipal 

Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permit. The City is required to have parking removal provisions in 

ordinance in order to claim the reduction credit. The Engineering Division is looking to modify Chapter 500-7(C) 

to plainly list municipal leaf collection activities as a purpose for temporary restricted parking. Draft ordinance 

language is attached for Committee review.  

   

Enclosed:  

Draft Ordinance 


